
The Bulletin – Week 8, Term 4 2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For your diary 
Week 8, Term 4 
Wednesday 29 November  
Thursday 30 November 7:30 am - Wind Ensemble Darlington PS Hall 

8:00 am - Combined Concert Band Darlington PS Hall 
Year 6 mural painting – old clothes to be worn to school by Year 6 

Friday 1 December Assembly at 2.30pm – all welcome!!  
Week 9, Term 4 
Monday 4 December Ricky Riots guitar lessons. 
Tuesday 5 December Years 3-6 at Surf Safety – Bondi Beach 

Ethics and Scripture classes at 2.30pm. 
Wednesday 6 December  
Thursday 7 December     End of year presentation assembly commencing at 9.15am 

 7:30 am - Wind Ensemble Darlington PS Hall 
8:00 am - Combined Concert Band Darlington PS Hall 

Friday 8 December Assembly at 2.30pm – all welcome!! 
Week 10, Term 4 
Monday 11 December Ricky Riots guitar lessons. 

Zoo Snooze for Year 6 
Tuesday 12 December Zoo Snooze for Year 6 
Wednesday 13 December  

Thursday 14 December     Year 6 dinner at Sydney Tower 
Friday 15 December     Last day of school for 2023 
Coming up 

 

School resumes on Thursday 1 February 2023 for all students 
����  
Kindergarten start at 10am 

Years 1-6 arrive before 8.55am 
 



 
 

 
 

             This is the second last Bulletin for 2023….how did that even happen and where has the year gone ?!?!?!?  
We have had a lot of memorable events this year and there are still more to come. Our school is an exciting 
hub of activity. I walk around and hear students excited about swimming, Rohan’s IT classes, guitar, Italian 
lessons, and the upcoming events. I see everyone still so engaged in their regular learning and even though 
things get busy, it is important to maintain routine and expectations as much as possible. I am so very proud 
of our awesome Darlo learners. 
 

Kindergarten Transition Our Kindergarten transition program has been fantastic, and it has been lovely 
getting to know our newest Darlington family members. Thank you to all of the friends and family members 
who have coordinated their busy lives to get their children to DPS each week. A big thank you to Leanne, 
Cassie, Lisa, Ros, and the Preschool staff for coordinating and running the sessions. We can’t wait for 2024! 
Class planning for 2024: Class planning is almost finalised for 2024, I aim to provide you with this information 
within the next week. It is vital that if you will not be returning to Darlington in 2024, could you please advise the 
front office as soon as possible as this will have an impact on class formations. The HPGE program will aim to 
provide optimal learning environments, where students feel supported and encouraged to achieve 
excellence in their learning, will ensure that all students including high potential and gifted students have 
the opportunity to achieve their best. 
 

High potential and gifted education (HPGE) in 2024: All schools have high potential and gifted students and of 
course that is the case here at Darlington. In 2020 pre COVID, we started a HPGE program at Darlington 
which aimed at providing learning experiences that fostered talent development across all domains of 
potential – intellectual, creative, social-emotional and physical. I am pleased to say that program will be re-
instated in 2024 led by Mr Rod Thompson. This program will target students who will be supported and 
encouraged to achieve excellence in their learning, and in turn will ensure that all students including high 
potential and gifted students have the opportunity to achieve their best. 
 

2024 School Leadership Council: Our Year 5 students took part in a leadership workshop last Thursday run 
by Cameron from ExploreDiscoverAct. Students completed games, activities, and challenges, to explore the 
purposeful skills, attitudes, and behaviours of being a leader. Students had the opportunity to: 

• CONNECT DEEPLY (vulnerability is celebrated so we can get honest),  
• BUILD CHARACTER (move beyond judgement and perfection to experience real growth) and  
• MAKE A DIFFERENCE (cooperative advantage becomes our individual and shared compass). 

Teachers Cameron, Sherryl and Michelle Metail were full of praise for our Year 5 students who participated 
with great enthusiasm and represented our school so very well! Well done Year 5. Students will now be 
presenting their applications on Thursday 30 November. The 2024 Leadership Council will be announced at 
the Presentation Day Assembly on Thursday 7 December. Good luck to all Year 5 students! 
 

Library Books: As we approach the end of the year, it is now time to return all library books. Stocktake will be 
happening from next week, so borrowing will not occur. Please send all library books back to school as soon as 
possible. 
Aftercare vacation care: Please see page 5 for details of vacation care in December and then again in January. 
Last Day of 2023:  Friday 15 December is the last day of the school year for students and teachers this year. 
While you may hear that some schools are holding Staff Development Days on Monday 18 and Tuesday 19 
December, Darlington Public School WILL NOT be holding Staff Development Days on these days. Our staff have 
worked several evenings over the year in lieu of these two days. 
Summer officially starts tomorrow, a timely reminder that we only have 18 summers with our children, so 
make each one count ! 

 

Michelle McCormack 
Principal

From the principal 



From the school 
 

 
 

Year 5 Leadership Workshop with ExploreDiscoverAct 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 

 
 
 
 

 Kindergarten Transition Our Kindergarten transition program has been fantastic, and it has been lovely 
getting to know our newest Darlington family members.  
Thank you to all of the friends and family members who have coordinated their busy lives to get their 
children to DPS each week. 
A big thank you to Leanne, Cassie, Lisa, and Ros for coordinating and running the sessions. 
We can’t wait for 2024!!!!!! 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

From the school 



 

 

The Aftercare holiday program is below. 
They are operating 18th - 22nd Dec, and then closed for three weeks and will reopen on Monday 15th January 
2024. 
All the relevant information about the program and specific days is available on the Darlington Activity Centre | 
Activity Centres Inc  website. www.activitycentres.com.au  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

            From the school- Aftercare  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fl.facebook.com%2Fl.php%3Fu%3Dhttp%253A%252F%252Fwww.activitycentres.com.au%252F%253Ffbclid%253DIwAR279nJYepJosEx83uDGypf_G7UJnpPBmJqNFG1vaLoWGp3C9GyOZ9Or_bg%26h%3DAT3ljS7zx8t_oSkHYl_AVdssGybnkNJz51skbiGiQVES03-hecM0-RI0CLSuTkfKRzofGfPDVLCofUL1tr6JlqOz_JUnttfoXAHU8Aw1WVdn_9F4LZcZh-JHRvoY0yPejQ%26__tn__%3D-UK-R%26c%5B0%5D%3DAT1OYqxc4rzxkPgty8bU-7emdphSxkt79MeW8W7_vCGvlLEWKf2Bj8RmuHLOan1OrlgoiG3GnjW0niUIIpjD0feUnpCdzoCMseGo-Wc5i8wzqJEYh7xi70lBulzSIwWQh7pUSGXxrJjmiV5bgmM6MPkLNUrp-kQnLnp7g4UFR0meq-6Md7rgqL69XRvo-sd_DfU-4tYVrfPt&data=05%7C01%7CMICHELLE.MCCORMACK%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cf593f6cc4e6a490af24c08dbebea5a43%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638363164149891428%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=22vGz6auBkLPjTZqVU2F8vQnXAYABM7RfA0wSp9sPqw%3D&reserved=0


 

From the P & C 

 
Mango orders will arrive in the week of 11 December, parents, and our final P&C meeting will be at 6pm  

on 13 December.  
 

Come along even if you never have before! We're not doing any Christmas fundraising this year, but it's a         
great time to come and chat with us about your ideas for 2024. Zoom details to come. 

 
And on Friday 1 December, come to a quick BYO We Made It To The 2023 Finish Line Sunset Drinks in the    

 Charles Kernan Reserve on Abercrombie Street. 

       From the community – Drama Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 

        From the community – Art Class 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


	Michelle McCormack Principal

